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IMPLEMENTATION OF FIREARMS CONTROL ACT, 2000 (ACT 60 OF 2000): FEEDBACK ON WORK SESSION HELD ON 2009/05/15 CENTRAL FIREARMS CONTROL REGISTER: PRETORIA

1.
A national work session was held on 2009/05/15 at Central Firearms Control Register (CFCR) to discuss the current status of implementation of the Firearms Control and what is expected after 30 June 2009.

2.
The following issues were resolved:

2.1
All firearms for which an application for renewal was submitted, may remain in the possession of the applicant after 30 June 2009 as long as the applicant have documentary proof (eg. SAPS 523, cash receipt) that he/she has applied for the renewal of such firearm licences.

2.2
Persons who did not renew their firearm licences within the prescribed period and sold their firearms to another individual before 30 June 2009, may also keep the firearms in their possession on condition that they must apply for a Temporary Authorization (SAPS 518) to possess a firearm.  Only applications submitted under these circumstances will be decided upon by the Provincial Commander: Firearms, Liquor and Second Hand Goods Control.

2.3
All firearms that were not renewed must be handed in at the nearest police station as the licences becomes invalid after 30 June 2009.

2.4
All applications for renewal and competencies must be captured before 30 June 2009.

2.5
All applications for deactivations and voluntary surrendering, must also be captured before 30 June 2009.

2.6
Estate firearms may remain in the possession of the executor until the estate has been finalized. If no application for licence to possess a firearm has been submitted for those firearms, such firearms must be handed in at the nearest police station, after finalization of the estate.

3.
All stations must submit the following information for the years 2005, 2006, 2007, 2008, 2009 respectively by not later than 29 May 2009 marked for the attention of Snr Supt Koesnell at fax 040-6087250 or email Koesnell Derek - Senior Superintendent:


3.1
Number of applications for competency to possess firearm to be captured;


3.2
Number of applications for renewal of firearm licences to be captured; 


3.3
Number of applications to possess a firearm to be captured.

4.
It is of utmost importance to submit accurate information in order for this office to make a proper assessment of workload at station level.

4.
Station Commissioners must ensure that personnel are made available to assist the Designated Firearms Officer (DFO) with this process where necessary as it was established that there are a huge backlog in the processing and capturing of firearm related applications at certain stations.

5.
This minute must be distributed to all stations within your cluster.
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